
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

APRIL 2023 NEWSLETTER
Dear Gloria Dei family,

Overcoming is what the Season of Easter is all about. 1 Corinthians 15:26 - The last enemy to be destroyed is
death.

On Easter, Resurrection Sunday (April 9, 6:30am, 8:30am, 10am), the focus is on the world’s greatest hope
for you and all people. That Jesus has destroyed the power of death and opened up new life and joy, no
matter what happens in this life!

Every scripture, every hymn/song, every prayer, every sermon, every solo - it will all be about how God not
only gives life at the end of life, but in the middle of life.

And so we’ll look at obstacles that some people have to truly opening up to God’s grace - things like doubts,
grief, the need for certainty, hypocrisy of Christians, etc. - Those happenings that cause us literal heartache.

While overcoming is our theme, there will be lots of fellowship, fun, service, and study opportunities. Here
are a few highlights:

● Holy Week
● Palm Sunday /Pancake Breakfast
● Eggstravaganza Easter Egg Hunt
● LOCY (Lutheran Orange County Youth) Event

● Good Shepherd/Petting Zoo
● L&L (Lunch & Learn) with Fred Johnson
● “Raise the Roof” Party (May 21, 5pm)

God’s peace,

Pastor David R. Mattson
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MICHELLE LUM,Minister of Arts and Outreach

This year’s theme really struck me in how it highlights the duality present in the
Easter story. Easter contains both the darkest moment in history (Jesus’ death) and
the brightest moment as well (Jesus’ resurrection). You have probably heard this
phrase before: “It’s darkest before the dawn.” Overcoming may have a victorious ring
to it, but it is often hard-won. We celebrate afterwards the victory that was achieved,
but in the midst of the struggle it is often hard to know if you will succeed. But Easter
is filled with hope. As we prepare for this upcoming season our Art Ministry is
preparing an art installation around the phrase, “A new day dawns.” You are invited to

join in! Build sessions are shared through the art ministry email list, but you can also email me and I will
send it to you. Happy Easter Gloria Dei!

Gloria Dei Art Ministry — 2nd Thursdays of the month at 6pm in Bankson Hall.
● Our upcoming art gathering is April 13th. We will talk about our Easter art installation and make

some art!

Preschool Choir — Mondays at 11:30am.
● Thanks to our preschoolers for singing on March 26th. We look forward to singing at service again

soon!

SEMINARY INTERN DANA BECKER
Thank you to members of my Internship Committee for sharing during the
Beatitudes this Lent series. We had a chance to talk about the process of
preparing and delivering messages and what that was like for them. Lent flew by!

Now looking at Easter, I am reflecting on how different this Easter looks from last
year. I am so thankful for the death and resurrection of some things from the last
year. It was about this time last year I was just finding out about coming on this
California journey! So much has changed in some beautiful ways.

On Palm Sunday, the First Communion students will celebrate taking communion for the first time. As I
helped teach the class, I was reminded how sacred our participation in Lord’s Supper is. I’m excited for them
to experience it.

THE BIG THING
HOLY WEEK schedule is as follows:

● Palm Sunday - April 2 at 8:30am & 10am (Processionals with palm branches; a donkey; First
Communion at 10am and a Youth sponsored pancake breakfast at 11am). No 5pm service.

● Maundy Thursday (We will have a giant map of the world on the floor in Bankson Hall. This will be an
individualized prayer time for the “life of the world.” Come anytime between 9am - 2pm.

● Good Friday - April 7, noon and 7pm (Tenebrae Worship - listening to the seven last words of Christ
as lights are extinguished).

● Easter/Resurrection Sunday - April 9 (6:30am, 8:30am, and 10am) - We celebrate the great hope of
new life with God! Join in all the Holy Festivities and invite a friend to join you!
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY (Young Children’s Ministry)

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Age 4 - 5th grade) is held at
8:30am & 10am services in Knudson Hall. Sunday
school attendees leave the church service after the
children’s message for Sunday school instruction
and rejoin their families for Communion.

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age
during both morning worship services. The nursery

is located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator.
Please pick up a pager when signing in with your child.

FIRST COMMUNION - Congratulations to: Natalie R. Correa Morales, Jake Doorn, Conor O’Byrne, Gavin
O’Byrne, Corinne Schroeder and Matthew Schroeder, who will receive First Communion, with their new
chalices, on April 2, Palm Sunday.

EASTER EGGSTRAVAGANZA - We look forward to our Easter Egg Hunt, between the 8:30am and 10am
services on Easter morning, April 9. If you would like to donate pre-filled eggs or candy to fill eggs, please
bring them to the church office or place them in the basket at the Welcome Table.

GOOD SHEPHERD SUNDAY PETTING ZOO - April 30, 9:30am - 10:15am. We will celebrate this day with
various animals including lambs, bunnies, & even an alpaca!

COMING EVENTS - Vacation Bible School - July 24 - 28, 2023 for Ages Pre-K - 5th grade. Please watch for
more info at Welcome Table.

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP
(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events)

WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am. We will meet on April
8th. Questions, contact Dana Becker at danabecker@mygloriadei.org. Women’s Board upcoming events:

● Ladies Tea in Bankson Hall - April 29, 2pm
● Women’s Weekend Retreat at Welk Resort, Escondido, CA - June 2 - 4. Sign up coming soon.

RAISE THE ROOF - May 21, 2023 5:00pm
This will be a fun evening with music, food and fun! There will be a band (Darden), donation for food, and
we’ll gather as a church family and all ages to celebrate what we’ve accomplished in terms of ministry. We
will also invite those who are able to give “above and beyond” regular giving to help raise money for the new
roofs on Bankson and Knudson Halls. More details to come in the coming months!

ISRAEL TRIP - Pastor David will lead a group to the Holy Land, October 22 - Nov. 2,
2023. If interested, contact Pastor David for all the details of the trip, go to
mygloriadei.org or pick up a brochure at the Welcome Table. Information Meeting -
April 23, 6pm, sanctuary.

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at
fellowship@mygloriadei.org.
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KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP
(All things related to worship, music, choirs, singing, praise, altar guild, etc.)

“A miracle is when the whole is greater than the sum of its parts. A miracle is
when one plus one equals a thousand.”
― Frederick Buechner, The Alphabet of Grace

● Sanctuary Choir we have so much going on this month! For Palm Sunday
the choir will sing a beloved samba arrangement of “You Are Holy” with Fred

Johnson on piano and special guest violinist Jessica Haddy. On Good Friday we will sing “There is a
Green Hill Far Away” set to the plaintive folk tune “Turtledove.” On Easter Sunday the sanctuary will
ring with trumpet soloist Steve Wade, organ, bells, and brass quartet all joining the choir and
congregation. We’ll introduce a new hymn called “Thanks to You, O Christ Victorious!” Listen to a
recording: Thanks to You, O Christ Victorious! - Benjamin M. Culli
All voices are needed for this ensemble. Join us! Our rehearsals are short-just an hour-come
ready to Listen, Learn, and Lead through song.

● Bell & Chime Choir meets Thursdays at 6:30pm. I am so proud of the music this ensemble is making.
We will play a new piece for the Easter season called “Let Us Rejoice.” It features a lot of neat sound
effects that require good communication and control. If you watch one of our rehearsals you’ll see a
lot of laughter and celebration, but also a whole lot of work being done.

● Thank you to all who participated in our Wednesday Services. You are the salt of the earth!🧂

Questions? Email Kathy Person: music@mygloriadei.org.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS
SR. HIGH SERVERS - PALM SUNDAY PANCAKES - April 2, 9:30am in Knudson Hall
Kitchen. Let’s make some pancake breakfast for the congregation! Bring a friend!
Breakfast will be served at 11am in Bankson Hall. Contact Paige Gulck at
youthdirector@mygloriadei.org if you plan to attend.

SERRA’S PANTRY - April 15, 8:30am - 12pm. If your child needs service hours or just
wants to help out, Serra’s Pantry is in need of extra help. Please email Paige if your child would like to
attend. There is room for the whole family!

CONFIRMATION CLASSES - Confirmation classes will be April 22 at 11:15am. Lunch will be provided. For
more information, please reach out to Pastor David, Pastor Dana, or Paige Gulck.

LOCY EVENT - Our joint nights are a success! Our Savior Lutheran and Community Lutheran join in the
festivities with Gloria Dei. Our next event is April 23 at 6pm at Community Lutheran in RSM. Carpools
available.

SR. HIGH MINISTRY IN MOTION - Does your kid have a high school baseball game? Or a play? Or a track
meet? Whatever your kids are doing, that’s what we will be doing! If your kid has an event they would like a
cheering section for, email Paige at youth@mygloriadei.org.

UPCOMING - Sr. High (includes incoming freshman & 2023 graduates) Youth White Water Rafting Trip (July
29 - August 1).
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SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL
Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

We had our Easter celebrations early this year because our students are on
break the first week of April. We held an Easter egg hunt & brunch.

After break, our main focus in preschool is doing Spring Assessments/Progress
Reports. The teachers reassess their students to report on the progress and
growth they’ve made since September. It’s truly beautiful to see how much they
have grown physically, cognitively and emotionally in such a short time.

We will end the month with our annual Bike-a-thon Fundraiser. This is the most fun way to raise money for
our school and we hope to get new sand and replace some furniture which has had water damage or is
simply worn out. Everyone is welcome to come cheer for our students on Monday, April 24th 9am-11:30am
as they bike around the circle!

“Too often we underestimate the power of a touch, a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, an honest
compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which has the potential to turn a life around.” ~Leo Buscaglia

DANEEN PYSZ, DEACON INTERN

Greetings to all of you this blessed Easter season. I have journeyed together through
this Lenten season sharing soup, supper, and Scripture with Christ Lutheran Church
and Our Savior’s. It was a bit challenging at times as to which church, what time, and
who’s bringing what, but as a Deacon Intern, it was exciting to see members of both
churches worshiping together.

I have already completed two months of my internship and it flew by so quickly. The
last two months I presided at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church for five weeks as Pastor
Cole was on paternity leave. He and his wife had a healthy baby boy. My sermon
series for those five weeks was on the Women in the Lineage of Jesus.

I now have my internship committee formed which consists of two members of Our Savior’s, two members
from Christ Lutheran, and two members from Gloria Dei. What a great group of people and so many ideas
for projects to develop and try. I am looking forward to their support and guidance as we meet each month.

Thank you for your prayers and support. My prayer for all of you is to always put God first and to ask him
how you can serve him more.

Yours in Christ,
Daneen, Deacon Intern
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MEN’S RETREAT 2023
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GROWING TOGETHER!
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke is held in Bankson
Hall, on the first Monday of the month, at 6:30pm. Moving forward we’ll study 1st & 2nd Samuel. We’ll be
meeting on April 17, focusing on Samuel: A Kingdom Born and Samuel’s Rise. To join, contact the church office
949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S EVENING STUDY - Bible Study, for all interested ladies, on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday
each month, 6:30pm. It is a social and informative gathering to study Psalms 25, 23, 27 and 30 during the
next four meetings. They will be meeting on April 11th & 25th at Ann St. Martin’s home. Carpool from
Church. Contact: Ann St.Martin or Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (949-493-3414) for more details.

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or Seminary Intern, Dana Becker. They will not be meeting on April
5, during Holy Week. All women are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month at 8:00am in Bankson Hall. This
group will not meet in April & will next meet on May 13. Please let Pastor David know if you plan to attend
and there will be a place set for you. They are studying The Lord’s Prayer this year. All men are welcome.

L&L (LUNCH AND LEARN) - Sunday, April 30, 11:15am - Fred Johnson will present about ways to better
protect yourself from hackers. Hackers are targeting everyone these days it seems and there are some
concrete steps you can take to make it more difficult for them to be successful. Donation accepted for lunch.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall. Next meeting is April 17. They are reading The Violin Conspiracy by Brendan
Slocumb. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) VIRTUAL STUDY - Led by Jim & Neta Wenrick on the 3rd Tuesday
each month, 7pm. Group is studying Meditative Prayers: Entering God's Presence. Next meeting is April 18. To
join, contact the office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm. They are meeting in person at members'
homes. They will meet again on April 25. For information contact the church office.
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DEI-LY SERVICE
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join
their group. They meet the first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson
Hall. They will meet on April 1. If you know of someone in need of a shawl
or would like more information, call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA’S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. April
15 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with this
important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - This is an all-volunteer, nonprofit
organization whose mission is to assist adults in south Orange County to acquire English language skills.
They meet on Monday & Thursday mornings 10am - 12pm in Knudson Hall. Interested in volunteering,
contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 949-493-3414. For more information, email Sharon Miller at
esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY - Ten of us made the trip to Los Angelitos on Saturday March 18,
2023. It was a wonderful day of food, fun and games with the kids (currently 23 of them) including an Easter
Egg hunt and exciting projects with Play-Dough!

Six of us were repeat visitors, however
four were first-timers, and newer
members of Gloria Dei. Here is a quote
from first timers, Eric and Sylvia House:
“Sylvia and I were moved and impressed
by the children at Los Angelitos. We felt
blessed to be there and share time with
them and the caring staff. They were so
happy to see us. We want to make Los
Angelitos a permanent part of our lives.
Thank you, Gloria Dei, for this
opportunity!”

And a very special shout-out to our driver:
Joe Babros!

If you are interested in learning more
about or supporting Los Angelitos, contact Susan or David Warneke or contact the office 949-493-3414.

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper. Thanks to Intern Dana and Daneen Pysz for leading this
ministry. If you are interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414.
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DEI-LY DETAILS
ATTENDANCE and LIVESTREAM VIEWS
3/5: 384 3/12: 373 3/19: 381 3/26: tbd

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled,
automatic basis. You can make “one-time ”, special donations electronically as well. Choose to donate from
your checking account or by using your credit card, so you can accrue miles, etc. Applications are available
at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your
donation to @GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the
altar). Add where you want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you
want to give to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a
return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts
during the Gen2Gen of over $10,000. Thanks to these eight families. Three more will be etched coming up. If
you would like to be a part of this fund (which reduces our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about
details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More and more people are requesting information about the
Endowment Fund. Call the church office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website:
www.mygloriadei.org/donate. There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you
considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please
consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 52 niches and 4
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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THANKS
(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.)

Dear Gloria Dei Lutheran Church,

Thank you again for all the support you’ve
provided to keep Los Angelitos afloat! Thanks to
you, we ‘re able to provide a loving home with
food and education. We’ve taken on five more
kids in 2023 - three siblings and two teenage
girls. We’ll see you soon at Gloria Dei.

Blessings,
Jeff & Socorro (Los Angelitos)

Dear Gloria Dei Staff & Members,
Thank you so very much for your assistance and support following my daughter Jill’s passing. I am grateful
for the beautiful service you helped me prepare that streamed online, so our friends from out of the area
could be part of Jill’s celebration of life. Special thanks to Pastor David, Fred Johnson, Carol Weinhardt, Bob
Gillespie and Barb Collins for all your help preparing & implementing the service.
Graciously,
Lynn Heuer

THANKS TO OUR YOUTH FOR THEIR SERVICE AT TACO!
(Third Avenue Charitable
Outreach)
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…”

HEALING - Tom Avery, Blaine Johnson, Alice Anderson, Mary Lou & Denny Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen
Layritz, Gloria Roberts, Christina Simpson, Lars Talstad, Gerry Grady, Joan Sorge and John Burns.

PRAYERS AND COMFORT - For Mike Kietz and family as they mourn the loss of his wife, Ellen Kietz.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
help in the Ukraine.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.

PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (April - June 2023), is available for pick up at the Welcome Table
on Sunday or at the church office. If you would like to pick one up or have one mailed to you, please call or
email the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org).

DEI-LY DUTIES
APRIL 2023 VOLUNTEERS

February - July 2023 Time & Talent Assignments for “key duties” were sent out
mostly by email the last week of January. If you didn’t receive your email, please
check your spam. If it's not there, please contact Carol Weinhardt:
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org or 949-493-3414. If you don’t use email, we have
mailed your assignments.

For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479;
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209
Website: mygloriadei.org;
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Seminary Intern Dana Becker danabecker@mygloriadei.org
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas
preschool@mygloriadei.org
Minister of Arts and Outreach Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland
fellowship@mygloriadei.org
Music Director Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org
Organist/PIanist Fred Johnson organist@mygloriadei.org
5pm Worship Leader Micaela Lum
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APRIL 2023

(See Calendar on Website: http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ )
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